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Forty i»«o ot trie o« memoers ot the fourth annual MlSC National science Foundation Workshop are trom 1 ennessee. Faculty members 
stand in front of the workshop on the steps of the science building. Members of the staff pose in front of the Science Building steps with 
participants grouped   behind. 

Prospective Frosh 
Pre-register For 
Fall Semester 

Two hundred and eight young 
men and women, first of five groups 
of prospective freshman students 
at Middle Tennessee State College 
for the fall semester attended a 
two day registration and orienta- 
tion program last Tuesday morning. 

Following a testing program the 
students met in a general assembly 
with their parents Tuesday after- 
noon at 2 o'clock. From 3:30 until 
5 o'clock they had an opportunity 
to hear departmental personnel ex- 
plain various curricula. 

Activities Discussed 
The evening program included a 

picture making session following a 
five o'clock dinner. Later in the 
evening the ASB officers and Dean 
Martha Hampton supervised an in- 
troduction to student extra curri- 
cula activities program. 

At eight o'clock Wednesday 
morning the neophyte freshman 
met with individual counselors and 
completed the process of schedule 
making, payment of fees and other 
registration procedures. 

Other groups will be on the cam- 
pus June 27-28, July 10-11, July 19- 
20 and August 2-3. More than 200 
freshman will be registered at each 
of these meetings with all other 
freshman students reporting on 
September 17 for guidance and 
testing. 

College Adopts Summer 
Pre-registration 

The summer pre-registration of 
freshman was first attempted last 
summer and proved so successful 
that the college has adopted it as 
a routine procedure. A freshman 
class of more than 1400 is in pro- 
spect for 1962-63. 

Those in charge of the summer 
registration program are Deans 
John Weems, Howard Kirksey, Mar- 
tha Hampton, Belt Keathly and 
staff members. Dr. Homer Pittard, 
Dr. T. C. Bigger, Gene H. Sloan, 
Dr. James Martin, Bob Brooks, 
Harold Jewell, Dr. Clay Tucker, 
Neil Wright and Bob Abernathy. 

Aviation Program Granted 
Examining Authority 

Examing authority has been 
awarded the Middle Tennessee 
State College aviation program by 
the Federal Aviation Agency. This 
enables the college to graduate 
students with a private pilots 
certificate without the formal flight 
test of the FAA. according to 
Miller Lanier, head of the MTSC 
aviation program. This is the first 
such FAA award in the seven-state 
Southern Region. 

The new curriculum designed 
for this course and approved by the 
FAA consists of instrument and 
flight training in addition to the 
regular training maneuver pre- 
viously taught. An additional 
ground school course has been 
added to the curriculum to provide 
35 hours of classroom instruction 
in flight maneuvers. 

The flight department trains ap- 
proximately 100 students each year. 
This new recognition by FAA is 
expected to increase enrollment 
figures substantially, Mr. Lanier 
stated. Mr. Lanier said that formal 
application would be made to the 
FAA in the near future for examin- 
ing authority on flight courses 
offered by the school and for 
authority to give the FAA written 
examinations for these courses. 

More than fifty telephone calls 
and telegrams have been received 

by the college from former stu- 
dents now actively engaged in the 
aviation program who were former 
students under the program. These 
include Captain Robert A. Huddles- 
ton. Jr.. Central Air Lines; Captain 
John E. Ellington, Capitol Airways; 
Ralph Simmons. Delta Airlines 
pilot; Delma Chapman, co-pilot for 
Governor Ellington; Ed Murray, 
pilot for Tennessee Aeronautics 
Commission; Major Joe W. Sloan. 
Tennessee Air National Guard; 
Elmour Meriwether, chief pilot 
Nashville Flying Service; Jim Kin- 
nard, chief pilot Executive Flying 
Service, Birmingham, Ala.; Lt. 
Ernest Brothers, instrument in- 
structor U. S. Army and many of 
the former ROTC cadets who took 
flight training under Mr. Lanier's 
direction at MTSC. 

Bookstore Closes 

The Bookstore will be 
closed on Friday June 29 
and Saturday June 30, for 
the purpose of taking in- 
ventory. 

Summer Session Enrolls 
1,122 Regular Students 

Summer semester enrollment at 
Middle Tennessee State College on 
the basis of the registration on 
June 4, is 1122 regular students. 
In addition to these there are 
130 in the Aerospace workshop, and 
between 60 and 70 in the Science 
Institute program, for a total of 
1317. Second term enrollees and 
special workshop students later in 
the summer will raise the total to 
more than 1,400 according to col- 
lege officials. 

69 Will Receive 
M.A. Degrees 

Dr. Leonard Beach, dean of the 
Graduate School of Vanderbilt Uni- 
versity, will deliver the commence- 
ment address for the third group 
of 1962 graduates. There are 69 
candidates for the Master of Arts 
degree and approximately 75 for 
the Bachelor's degree to be 
awarded at the August commence- 
ment. 

Commencement exercises are 
scheduled for five o'clock Friday 
afternoon, August 17 on Jones 
Field, according to Dean Howard 
Kirksey. Dr. Cope will be in Calif- 
ornia attending a professional meet- 
ing and the degrees will be con- 
ferred by Hon. Edward L. Jennings, 
a MTSC alumnus and member of 
the State Board of Education. 

Seventy - seven undergraduates 
and eight Master's candidates re- 
ceived degree in January, 197 in 
June with Bachelor of Science, five 
Bachelor of Arts and 15 Masters of 
Arts. Thus the total number of 
undergraduate degrees for the 1962 
class will number in excess of 350 
with Master's degrees being con- 
ferred on approximately 93 candi- 
dates. 

President Cope 
Announces Faculty 
Promotions 

Ten faculty promotions have 
been announced by Dr. Quill E. 
Cope, president of MTSC. 

These include Dr. William Beas 
ley and Dan Scott, who have been 
with the college for seven years 
each from assistant to associate 
professors along with Dr. Homer 
Pittard and Dr. Clay Tucker who 
have been at the college for six 
years each. In addition Dr. Tucker 
was recently named to head the 
new division of Liberal Arts in the 
college reorganization program. 
Dr. Beasley and Dr. Tucker are in 
the English department, Mr. Scott 
in science, Dr. Pittard in education. 

Promoted from instructors to 
assistant professors are Marion 
Byrd, librarian; Lillian Gray, social 
science; Mrs. Lindell McMillan, 
home economics; Dr. Lionel Pres- 
cott, biology; Francis Stubblefield, 
mathematics and Christine 
Vaughan, English. 

Previously announced was the 
promotion of Dr. Clay Tucker to 
head the division of liberal arts. 
Dr. W. D. Bowdoin as director of 
the school of education and Dr. 
Sam Ingram as the newly appointed 
head of the education department. 

MTSC Tackle 
Tackles 
Bank Robber 

Charles Gupton, Jr.. MTSC junior 
from White's Creek Pike. Nashville, 
was credited this week with captur- 
ing an alleged "bank bandit" in 
Nashville last week. The man 
charged had weilded a "stick gun" 
in robbing the White's Creek bank 
of $8,000. 

Gupton pursued him in an auto- 
mobile, stopped by a fire station 
to alert police and wound up by 
participating in the capture of the 
man. 

The 225 pound Gupton is a 
tackle on the MTSC football team. 
This summer he is working with 
the White's Creek Fire Depart- 
ment. 

68 Teachers 
In Science 
Institute 

Sixty eight carefully selected 
teachers from more than 450 ap- 
plicants started work in the fourtth 
consecutive Summer Institute spon- 
sored by the National Science Foun- 
dation at Middle Tennessee State 
College June 4. The first general 
seminar was held Thursday after- 
noon, June 6, after orientation ses- 
sions had been held earlier in the 
week under direction of Dr. J. 
Eldred Wiser, director of the In- 
stitute. 

Forty-two of the participating 
teachers come from Tennessee. Ot- 
her state represented in the group 
of high school teachers of biology, 
chemistry, mathematics and phy- 
sich come from Alabama, Florida, 
Georgia, Indiana, Kentucky, Kan- 
sas, Michigan, Minnesota, Mississip- 
pi, Missouri, North Carolina, and 
Pennsylvania. 

The faculty of the National 
Science Foundation Institute in- 
cludes Dr. J. Eldred Wiser, direc- 
tor; Dr. W. B. Bowdoin, James 
Wade Gilbert, Dr. Paul Hutcheson, 
Dr. John A. Palten. Dan Scott, Dr. 
Harold Spraker. Miss Mary Frances 
Stubblefield, Horace Uselton, Dr. 
Exum D. Watts and Dr. C. W. 
Wiser. 

Tennessee participants include: Ver- 
non Barlow. Murfreesboro; George 
Washington Barnes, Pulaski; John M. 
Baxter. Chapel Hill; Letcher R. Bing- 
ham. Benton; Althea W. Bonner, Uw. 
nnceburg; Marie S. Braswell, Nash- 
ville; Rubye P. Brodiodi, Huntland; Jud- 
ith M. Burch, Humboldt; James K 
Campbell, Unionville; Leon D. Cham- 
bers, Columbia; Denver R. Childress, 
Maryville; James Douglas, Winchester; 
Maurice L. Driver. Morrison; Fred Fair- 
field. Strawberry Plains; S. Mason Fisch- 
er, Beech Grove; Marjorie Ann Fvke, 
Springhill; Howard Redell Gambl", 
Franklin; Raymond Green, Winchester; 
Joe Floyd Hall, Cowan, James Holder. 
Huntland; Jermit R. Jeffers, Clinton; 
Ralph Jeffers, LaFollette; Henry B. Jen- 
nings, Fayetteville; Rodman P. Kirby, 
Sewanee; Joseph R. McCov, Piney Flats; 
Oma W. McNabb. Readyvillc; Herman C. 
Vassev, Beech Grove; Carl Neal, Milton; 
J.ihn Oxley. Franklin; Marshall C. Per- 
ritt, Memphis; James Ragan, Nashville; 
John E. Ralston, Norris; Phillip D. Rob- 
inson. Lebanon; Billy M. Stubblefield, 
McMinnville; Hubert D. Turmire, N<rw 
Tazeweil; Jerrv Vanerwegen, Portland; 
Robert   K.   Walters.   Kingsport;   WilllaM 

(Continued On Page 4) 

School  Seniors 
Earn College Credits 

Cot that Melonl 
Sharpen your appetite! 
The annual summer semes- 

ter watermelon cutting will be 
held in front of the Union 
Building, Thursday, July 5 at 
six  o'clock. 

This post Fourth of July Hol- 
iday feast is always a highlight 
of the summer. Students and 
faculty are invited. 

By   Jane   Francis 

Twenty-one junior high school 
students from within the state are 
attending a special program started 
this summer at MTSC. 

The program was orginated for 
those students who are in the up- 
per fourth of their high school 
classes and who desire basic col- 
lege courses. Classes included in 
the program are chemistry 121, 
English 101, biology 111, science 
101, mathematics 141, history 171, 
geography 131, business 110, 131, 
industrial arts, 111, 131, 141, edu- 
cation 111, music 111, 121, and pri- 
vate instruction. 

Several of the students attending 
the program stated that the friend- 
ly atmosphere that prevails on cam- 
pus at MTSC was impressive, and 
all agreed that they would en- 
courage anyone who was consider- 
ing the program next year to en- 
roll. 

When questioned about the cur- 
riculum, most replied that while 
the work was not harder than high 
school, the student was expected 
to learn more material. 

Sidney Garrison, a junior from 
Murfreesboro Central, thinks a stu- 
dent should not take the maximum 
number of hours and use this time 

to  acquaint  himself  with   camp"S 
activities as well as class routin-. 

The general feeling of the junior 
was expressed by Harold Tarpley 
from Smyrna. He saids, "Although 
I have not been attending MTSC 
but just a few weeks, I am enjoying 
the experience and feel I will bene- 
fit greatly from the summer's 
work." 

Those students participating in 
the program are Mary Jane Aber- 
nathy, Murfreesboro; Kenneth Al- 
exander Alford, Woodbury; Mar- 
garet Ann Bottoms, Summertown; 
Charlene Buchanan, Summertown; 
John H. Chastine, Chattanooga; 
Lucia Bragg Cordell, McMinnville; 
Alice Ruth Crosby, Spring City; 
Gayle Elrod, Murfreesboro; Sidney 
Clarence Garrison, Murfreesboro; 
Willie Erwin Hodges, Jr., Murfrees- 
boro; Mary Carlene Holloway, Sum- 
mertown; Janice Carol Hulen, Sum- 
mertown; Nina Sue Kellogg, Eth- 
ridge; Richard Anderson, North- 
ridge; Richard Anderson Northcutt, 
Woodbury; Patricia Ann Odom, 
Nashville; Dennis Howard Patter- 
son, Murfreesboro; Melanie Anne 
Peel, Christiana; Janet Maire Rid- 
dle, Loretto; Harold Lee Tarpley, 
Smyrna; David Andrew Womack, 
Murfreesboro; Neil H. Wright, HI, 
Murfreesboro. 
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Dr. Allen's Work in Tennessee 
Political Arena Featured In 
National Education Publication 

Wednesday, July 4, 1962 

"Getting Into Party Politics" is 
the theme of an article by Dr. Char- 
lotte Williams Allen appearing in 
a National Education Association 
special feature publication called 
"The Teaching and Practice of 
Politics." 

Dr. Allen's article was one of two 
different approaches to political 
activity which is published in the 
pamphlet prepared by the Citizen- 

Test Yourself 
For Social L Q. 

(ACP)—Do you belong? Do your 
classmates whisper about you? 

Jerold Wishnow offers this "care- 
fully prepared" self-test in the 
Northeastern University NEWS: 

1) Should drinking be allowed 
on campus? (A) No (B) Intemper- 
ance is immoral (C) Hie! 

2) Why won't you join the Para- 
chute Club? (A) Scared (B) Fright- 
ened to death (C) Do all the jump- 
ing I want when the lunch bell 
rings. 

3) Should more girls be permit- 
ted   to   attend   Northeastern?   (A) | 
Yes (B) Definitely (C) Without a 
doubt. 

4) Are you afraid to speak your 
mind? (A) No (B) I'd rather not 
say. 

5) Do you have difficulty   with 
your English assignments? (A) Yes j 
(B) No (C) Si, Senor! 

6) At which of the following col-j 
legiate  sports are  you   most  pro- 
ficient?  (A) Professor baiting (B) I 
Class cutting (C) Coed chasing. 

7) Which goal is closest to your 
own? (A) Dean's list (B) Scholar- 
ship (C) Parking place. 

8) Can you spell the following 
sentence correctly? The sylogisms 
tatology conotes deduction. (A) Ci- 
ortanly (B) Do your own English. 

9) Do your teachers like you bet- 
ter than they like your friends? 
(A) No (B) What friends 

10) Are you an active supporter 
of school functions? (A) Yes 'B) 
Sometimes (C) Functions? 

11) What is your opinion of the 
tuition raise? (A) Good (B) Abject 
resignation (C) Censored 

12) Which of the following dis- 
tinguishes a ROTC cadet? (A) Man- 
ly bearing (B) Forceful manner 
(O Black and blue thumb 

13) What is your opinion of Com- 
mons coffee? (A) Quite good (B) 
Quite good sudless detergent 

14) Do you have any difficulty 
parking? (A) Yes (B) She's broad- 
minded 

15) Are you a cute coed with a 
date problem? (A) No (B) Yes! 
(please notify author immediately) 

If you have bothered to take this 
test, take a secretive glance 
around; the odds are your class- 
mates are whispering about you. 

ship Committee of the NEA. 

Mrs. Andreana Briney of the 
MTSC Campus school faculty is a 
member of the national committee. 

The publication also contains an 
article "Every Citizen Holds Of- 
fice" from a speech delivered by 
President John F. Kennedy while 
he was a senator from Massachu- 
setts. Other articles are by Dr. Con- 
tance E. Smith, Director of the Rad- 
cliffe Institute for Independent 
Study; Dr. Bernard C. Hennessy, 
New York University; Arthur P. 
Crabtree, Associate Editor of Adult 
Leadership; Brendan Byrne, Execu- 
tive Director of the American Heri- 
'..•;■ Foundation and Sara Cowan, 
Latin teacher in Portlaand, Maine. 

Miss Cowan is a Republican and 
says. "She was pushed into politics 
because of Cicero." Dr. Allen said. 
"She was pushed into politics when 
Senator Estes Kefauver asked her 
to serve as state director of wo- 
men's activities in his campaign 
for re-election in 1960. 

Dr. Allen, the daughter of Judge 
Albert Williams of Nashville, is a 
Democrat. She is an assistant pro- 
fessor of social science at Middle 
Tennessee State College and the 
author of Hugo Black; a Judicial 
Biography. 

Dr. Allen says that she was 
pleasantly surprised that teachers 
were natural politicians and highly 
effective campaigners. She pointed 
out that they were generally well- 
respected in ttheir communities; 
that they were good organizers; 
fair public speakers; usually of irre- 
proachable character and due to 
long experience in talking with 
students and parents are highly 
diplomatic. 

Dr. Allen points out that teach- 
ers enterin gactivity into political 
experience will find the under- 
taking rewarding and instructive. 
"Rather than coming out dissatis- 
fied with polities and politicians 
I have gained increased under- 
standing and sympathy for our 
public servants," she concluded. 

Ej riDi^hbors 

j  >■ \gfti. 

". . . tv.o ID win on upkeep 
"je third at  P -Imont . . ." 

\ 

from 
ffht Bible 

All things work together 
for good. —(Rom. 8:28). 

Let your prayer be a pr«j er 
of faith, love and thanksgiv- 
ing, and let your heart and 
mind be filled with the assur- 
ance that all things are work- 
injr together for good. 

Female Craze 
Hits Campus 

(ACP)—The latest craze in femi- 
nine apparel on many campuses is 
furry headpieces. An alarmed Min- 
nesota DAILY columnist, Maurice 
Hobbs, writes: 

Ladies, ladies, please! You've got 
to cease and desist from this latest 
insanity. It's grown out of all pro- 
portion. 

In one class yesterday there were 
two of them. One looked like a 
shaggy white flowerpot, the other 
like a greasy black cat. 

Some look like brown caterpil- 
lars (monster-size) and others like 
raccoons. And I saw one that look- 
ed like a bathroom rug—you know, 
the shaggy looped creations. 

But they're all ugly. 
I'm talking about these fur hats 

you've taken to wearing lately. I 
don't know the technical nomen- 
clature for them, but I've heard 
them called cossack hats, and I've 
got a whole list of more pungent 
(albeit unprintable) names for the 
monstrosities. 

If you haven't seen one. imagine 
a large flowerpot covered with an 
imitation raccoon skin (probably 
left over from the Davy Crockett 
craze) and turned upside down over 
a lady's head. 

They make a girl's head look 
stretched all out of shape, as 

1 though she were covering a band- 
aged lobotomy. And they are in 
danger of extending their furry 
fief to all but the sensible heads on 
campus .... 

Now, I realize they're warm. And 
thej ve something new. And they're 
attention-getters. I also have pro- 
gressed far enough in my liberal 
education to realize that women 
are not going to stop wearing a 
particular article of apparel merely 
because it's ugly, or grotesque, or 
just plain silly. 

But ladies, really, couldn't you 
wear scarves, or stocking caps, or 
berets? Almost anything would be 
more sensible than these shaggy 
flower pots. 

No., it's probably asking too 
much. It's a fad that will last all 
year. And next year's will prob- 
ably be worse. But I won't even 
make any guesses at what it will 
be. 

Business English Survey 
Probes Student Spending 

Members of the Business English 
class at Middle Tennessee State 
College completed a survey of 
student spending in the city of 
Murfreesboro which has consider- 
able implications for local mer- 
chants. 

The Twain Meets 
(ACP)—Fellow students and "the 

college community" saw to it that 
a Wilmington College senior from 
Jordan could fly home for Christ- 
mas  after his  father's  death. 

Contributions totaled $780 in a 
few days—enough to send Mo- 
hamad Abel-Mabi to the Middle 
East to arrange family affairs. 

According to the MONITOR, Mo- 
hammed commented on his return: 

"People in the East think of the 
U.S. in terms of dollars. When I 
told them how my friends at Wil- 
mington showed their feelings and 
sympathy, they were extremely 
surprised. This, I thought served 
as a good example and the nicest 
feeling from people to people." 

The survey was in the form of a 
questionnaire to 260 students re- 
presenting about one tenth of the 
on-campus student body. 

The survey disclosed that the 
students spend about $17,804 week- 
ly in the city of Murfreesboro 
making a total expenditure in ex- 
cess of $640,000 each academic 
year. 

Although advertising is a strong 
persuader to buy, the current study 
shows that of the 260 students 

j interviewed only 149, or 57 per 
cent are influenced by Brand 
names, which are normally pre- 
sented to the consumer through 
National advertising. The study 
further shows that National adver- 
tising effected the purchases of 
only 137, or 53 per cent: and Local 
advertising effected only 61, or 23 
per cent. 

Of the 260 students interviewed, 
| 204, or 74 per cent said that dis- 
counts if offered, would increase 
their clothing purchases in Mur- 
freesboro. Only 55. or 20 per cent 
favored charge account purchasing. 

CONVENIENCE NEEDED — ANSWER BY NUMBER 

Here is a handy index of excuses, offered to provide a prompt 
answer for all possible questions. Just answer by number: 

1. That's the way we've always done it. 
2. I didn't know you were in a hurry for it. 
3. That's not my department. 
4. No one told me to go ahead. 
5. I'm waiting for an O. K. 
6. Ho* did I know this was different? 
7. That's his job, not mine. 
8. I forgot. 
9. I didn't think it was that important. 

10. I'm so busy I just can't get around to it. 
11. I thought I told you. 
12. He told me wrong. 
13. It's his fault. 

(Used by permission of Texas Christian University) 

Kennedy, Taylor 
Most Attractive? 

President John F. Kennedy and 
were named ;is the world's most at- 
tractive personalities by collegians 
of Compos Illustrated, the national 
in a nation-wide poll conducted by. 
anci revealed in, the current issue 

zine of the college commun- 
ity. Male collegians were united in 
slating that Miss Taylor is "the 
most beautiful woman in the 
world." Coeds termed the President 
a man among men." 
"Beauty, charm and simplicity" 

were the adjectives most used in 
describing Jacqueline Kennedy, the 
second choice of college men. The 
President's "lady" far outdistanced 
another "lady," third-place holder, I Advisor 
Grace Kelly, who was termed "the 
epitome of social grace and poise." 
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Miss Womack, Dr. Harvill, Mr. Hobgood Selected For Alumni Honors 

[ 

Three outstanding Tennessee ed- 
ucators have been selected for the 
Middle Tennessee State College 
outstanding alumni—a recognition 
annually awarded three distin- 
guished graduates of the school. 
Those selected for 1962 are Hal- 
bert Harvill, president of Austin 
Peay State College, Miss Helen 
Womack, superintendent of Bed- 
ford county school and Baxter Hob- 
good, superintendent of Murfrees- 
boro city schools. 

Recognition will be awarded 
these distinguished graduates at 
the annual alumni-faculty-senior 
banquet May 19 at 6:45, according 
to Dr. Homer Pittard, alumni sec- 
retary. 

As the concluding event on the 
year long celebration of "Fifty 
Golden Years" the college will 
recognize the members of the two- 
year diploma class of 1912, the 
first degree class of 1926 and the 
members of the First Master's class 
of 1952. The first four persons to 
receive diplomas under each of the 
periods of the college history will 
be present as representatives of 
the   first   Norma   class,   the   first 

B.S. degree winners; the first A.B. | 
class and first M.A. graduates. 

This culminatory program of the 
Golden Anniversary Commeration 
will also honor all members of the 
MTSC faculty who have had 25 
years service and those who have 
been on the faculty for 15 years 
or more. A suitably engraved me- 
dallion to be used as a part of the 
cape and kown regalia at formal 
processionals of the college staff 
will be presented each of these 
honorees. 

Miss Womack is the only woman 
graduate of Middle Tennessee State 
to be elected by popular vote to 
the office of county school superin- 
tendent. Miss Womack began teach- 
ing in a depressio n-ridden 
country school at a monthly salary 
of $55 where she was instructor- 
principal, janitor and counselor. 
Later she became principal of a 
two-teacher elementary school and 
from there moved to Shelbyville 
Central high where she taught in 
the areas of English, mathematics 
and social science. She first ran 
for county superintendent in 1951 
and has been twice re-elected for 

four year terms. Under her leader- 
ship Bedford county has become a 
model for other counties of the 
state in the matter of consolidation, 
central heating, cafeteria service. 
sanitation, safety and economy of] 
operation in brick buildings for j 
every white and colored child in 
the county. 

Dr. Harvill, a native of Hickman 
county, received his B.S. degree 
from MTSC and the M.A. from Pea- 
body College. He has served as 
classroom teacher in Hickman 
county, principal Lascassas high 
school in Rutherford county, super- 
intendent of schools in McMinn 
county, college teacher, college 
dean, and Tennessee Commissioner 
of Education (1938-39) before be- 
coming president of Austin Peay 
State College. 

He was a high school and college 
athlete, later coach in high school 
and college, served two years in 
Europe in World War I, entering 
the Army as a private and being 
discharged as a second lieutenant. 
He volunteered for immediate ser- 
vice at the beginning of World 
War II and is a retired lieutenant 

colonel   in  the  reserve. 

He is a member of the Board of 
stewards and a Sunday school 
teacher at the Clarksville Metho- 
dist church and was named most 
outstanding senior citizen of 
Clarksville in 1961. He has served 
as Tennessee Department Comman- 
der of the American Legion in ad- 
dition to working as a national 
committeeman of the Legion. He 
has held offices in several profes- 
sional societies including that of 
president of the Tennessee College 
Association. 

Mr. Hobgood is a native of Rox- 
buro. North Carolina. He graduated 
from Middle Tennessee State Col- 
lege in 1930 and became a high 
school history teacher, coach and 
elementary principal in the Mur- 
freesboro City schools. During this 
period from 1930 to 1940 his diver- 
sity of interests and talents re- 
ceived widespread recognition. As 
a debate coach he had placed sec- 
ond in the national contest at Bev- 
erly Hills, California. His debate 
teams won three Tennessee cham- 
pionships and his girls basketball 
teams at Murfreesboro Central won 

four "Little Ten" championships 
and ran up a string of 44 consecu- 
tive victories during this stretch. 

In 1938 Mr. Hobgood received 
the M.A. degree from Peabody Col- 
lege. From 1940 until 1945 he 
served successively as assistant 
State High School Supervisor, Di- 
rector of Research for the Tennes- 
see Education Association, and an 
instructor at Middle Tennessee 
State College. Since that time he 
has been superintendent of the 
Murfreesboro City Schools, doubl- 
ing as Central high school princi- 
pal   from  1945-1952. 

His innovations has made the 
Murfreesboro school system a mec- 
ca for regional observation. They 
include gifted children classes, tele- 
vision teaching of modern language 
in the elementary schools, the 
School Psychology Services Pro- 
gram, and the primary unit. He 
has extensive recognition in pro- 
fessional scoieties, in the Kiwanis 
club and in his church where he 
serves as chairman of the official 
board. 

t 
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26 Junior Cadets 
Will Attend Camp 
At Fort Benning 

Authorization for 26 junior 
cadets at Middle Tennessee State 
College to attend summer camp 
under the ROTC program has been 
announced by Lt. Col. Donald D. 
Tummons, PMS at MTS. 

They will report to Fort Benning, 
Georgia June 23 and will complete 
the summer camp tour on August 
3. 

During their stay at Fort Benn 
ing, the Cadets will receive instruc- 
tion in marksmanship, map read- 
ing, offensive and defensive com- 
bat, first aid, scouting and patrol- 
ing, physical conditioning and re- 
lated military subjects. The camp 
period is designed to supplement 
college ROTC instruction and help 
prepare the potential second 
lieutenant to be a more effective 
officer after receiving his com- 
mission upon graduation. 

Those attending from MTSC are: 
Charles A. Anderson, Anticoh; 
Konald E. Adkerson, Smyrna; 
Robert E. Bachus, 315 South Tenn. 
Blvd., Murfreesboro; Robert E. 
Boyd, Route 5, Murfreesboro; John 
D. Bradford, Fayetteville; George 
W. Burkheart, Route 4, Murfrees- 
boro; Hal B. Collins, Spring City; 
Joseph W. Davidson, Lewisburg; 
William M. Davis, Lynchburg; Gor- 
don H. DeFricse, 120 Morningside 
Drive. Chattanooga; William H. 
DeLacey. Jr.. Smyrna. 

Phillip E. Dotson, Nunnelly; 
James D. Forbes, Huntsville. Ala.; 
James E. Garrctt. 410 Neels Bend 
Road, Madison; Ralph H. Jackson, 
Mt. Juliet; Virgil D. Loftis, Daisy; 
l.irry D. Melton. McMinnville; 
Larry E. Payne, 1433 North Maple 
St., Murfreesboro; Thomas N. 
Phillips. 2116 June Drive. Nash- 
ville; Charles F. Reeder. Water- 
town; Edmund F. Roleef. Jr.. 2020 
10th Ave.. Nashville; Charles K. 
Howe. 907 Normal Ave.. Chatta- 
nooga: Frank D. Stone. 315 Cham- 
berlain Ave., Murfreesboro: Robert 
R. Turman. Savannah; Larry II. 
Williams, 315 Hillcrest, Chatla- 
nocga and Robert E. Wren, 1404 
Highland. Columbia. 

These senior c \dets at Middle Tennessee State College received 
commissions M second lieutenants just prior to graduation. May 25. 
Colonel G. E. Tuck, U. S. Army presided at the "swearing in" service, 
attended by relatives and friends in the ROTC building. 

From left, seated: Charles Edward Crowe, artillery, Chattanooga; 
Benjamin Crockett Hartman, Jr., armor, Hendersonville; Herman 
Clifton Statum, infantry, Dechard; Robert Ewing Taylor, quartermas- 
ter corps, Nashville; Charles Gilbert Tucker, armor, Shelbyville; Roger 
Conrad Wilkerson, artillery, Nashville; Melvin Russell Farnsworth, 
infantry, Franklin; Robert David Rose, medical service, Dechard; 
Frank G. Adams, U. S. Marines, Nashville. 

Standing from left, Andrew Williams Smith, infantry, N...>hville; 
Gary Melvin Clark, armor, Nashville; Chalres Edward Cobb, infantry, 
Chattanooga; William Paul Dailey, armor, Benton, Ky.; James Vernon 
Dearing, Jr., armor, Nashville; Robert Lee Kinney, artillery, Murfrees- 
boro; Robert Lee Sturdivant, armor, Nashville; Edward Abe Newton, 
infantry, Somerset, Ky.; Grady R. Leeman, armor, Lebanon; Bernard 
Ken Smith, Signal Corps, McMinnville; Lt. Col. Donald D. Tummons, 
PMS at MTSC. 

Lieutenants Crowe, Hartman, Rose, Statum, Taylor, Tucker and 
Wilkerson were graduated as "distinguished cadets" and received 
commissions in the regular Army. 

Aerospace Workshop Hears 
??Space Science" Lectures 

Ray Martes, United Airlines 
Weather expert and Dr. T. Charles 
Helvey, of the Air Force Command 
System spoke at MTSC Aerospace 
Workshop last Wednesday morn 
ing. 

"Dr. Helvey" former associate of 
Albert Einstien is one of America's 
most outstanding authorities on 
space problems. He has written 
several standards works in this 
field", Dr. Smotherman stated. 
"Space Science" was the subject 
of Dr. Helvey's Wednesday lecture 

Mr. Martes, school and college 
representative of the United Air- 
'inc.- is no less distinguished in 
his field. His  lecture on "Modern 

Aviation" was of special interest to 
all tiiose who have any interest in 
commercial aviation or "flying for 
fun". 

Another Wednesday speaker was 
Lt. Col. R. L. Huffman, DSAFR, 
who is principal of the Du Pont 
High school. Mr. Huffman spoke on 
"The Communist Promise". 

Members of the workshop were 
at Berry Field last week for orien- 
tation flights commercial airlines 
and a study of the Tennessee Air 
National Guard installations. They 
also left in Sewart Air Force 
Planes for Wright-Patterson Air 
Force Base at Dayton, Ohio for a, 
. mo  day  visit 

First Negro Students 
Matriculate At MTSC 

Middle Tennessee State College 
registered the first two Negro 
students in the summer semester 
of 1962. 

Herbert Smith, who holds the 
B.S. and M.S. degrees in agricul- 
ture is in the graduate school work- 
ing on education courses prepara- 
tory to assuming the principalship 
of a Chattanooga school. 

James Reed, a resident of Phenix 
City. Alabama, who teaches in 
Georgia is in the Science Institute 
program for high school teachers. 

Gilbert F. Shearron, who was 
named national elementary prin- 
cipal of the year by a publishing 
company is an MTSC alumnus,, 
holding both the B.S. and M.A. 
degrees from this college. He has 
been gi in eJ a leave of absence 
us principal of the Mitchell Neil- 
son school of Murfressboro to 
work on the doctoral  degree. 

Raider Coaches Names 
AS Best-of-Year in OVC 

Coaches Elbert K. Patty and Bill 
Strokes captured two of the five 
coach-of-the-year awards given by 
the Ohio Valley Conference for 
spring sports activities. 

Coach Patty led MTSC to its fifth 
I consecutive golf title. He doubles 
| :is golf coach and business manager 
| of athletics. Coach Stokes won the 
I award in western division baseball. 
I He recently was elevated to the 
I head baseball coaching post at 
1 MTSC after serving four years as 
i assistant. 

Precision Drill Techniques 
Object of Workshop 

A few members of the Aerospace workshop examine the 40 pounds of free materials each will take back 
home for use in teaching youngsters more about the Aerospace age this winter. Staff members Roy Chap- 
man, Dr. Clair Brewer and Miller Lanier are in the background, Dr. Bealer Smotherman, director of the 
workshop describes it as the best in four years. Last sessions will  be July 11. 

Two Teachers Named 
For Campus School 
Primary Unit Work 

Hilery Parker, principal of the 
Middle Tennessee State College 
Campus School, has announced that 
Mrs. Lane (Marguerite) Boutwell 
and Mrs. J. Hunt (Polly Calvert) 
Duggcr, both of whom will be as- 
sociated with the primary unit in 
the Campus School next year, have 
been hired. 

Mrs. Boutwell has a wide teach- 
ing experience including the past 
10 years as a first grade teacher 
in the Murfreesboro school system. 
This summer she is serving as first 
grade teacher in the Pcabody 
Demonstration school in Nashville. 
She has served as the director of 
the week-day and kindergarten 
school in Evanston, 111., and direc- 
tor of the Brick Church week-day 
and kindergarten Brick Presbyter 
ian Church, New York City. Mrs. 
Boutwell is the mother of two 
children, is the wife of Lane Bout- 

well, head of the speech depart- 
ment at MTSC. She graduated from 
Crete Nebraska high school. Doane 
College, Crete. Neb., National Col 
lege of Education, Evanston, 111., 
where she received the B.Ed, deg- 
ree and MTSC where she received 
the MA in 1952. 

Mrs. Dugger. a native of Cul-! 
leoka. received her undergraduate j 
degree at Middle Tennessee State ! 
in elementary education. She is' 
now working toward the Masters i 
degree at the college. At MTSC, \ 
Mrs. Dugger, the former Polly Cal-1 
vert, was a member of the SNEA, 
and active in the Wesley Founda- 
tion. She attended Martin College : 
at Pulaski before transferring to | 
MTSC. Mr. Dugger is a senior at | 
the college. 

The members of the Campus 
School faculty have resigned to 
accept positions elsewhere. They 
are Miss Mary Bell Jordan and Mrs. 
Mary Manley. Mrs. Manley will be 
the principal of the new Ruther- 
ford County Christian School and 
Miss Jordan will teach in Michigan. 

Guidance Workshop 
Run For Four Weeks 

Middle Tennessee State College 
will conduct two guidance and 
counseling workshops this summer 
with emphasis on a program lead- 
ing to the Master of Arts degree, 
according to the announcement of 
Dr. W. B. Bowdoin, head of the 
department of education at the 
college. 

The first group of approximately 
30 teachers will come to the cam- 
pus for two weeks of intensive 
study on July 16 and will be 
followed by a second similar group 
two weeks later. 

Finis Poole will represent the 
college in the workshop program 
with Dr. James Hobbs and Dr. John 
Lovegrove of the State Department 
of Education as directors. The 
workshop is scheduled as Educa- 
tion 515, Educational and Occupa- 
tional Information and carries 
graduate credit. 

Each person attending is spon- 
sored by the county superintendent 
of the county from which he comes. 

Five day of intensive training in 
precision drill techniques for drum 
majors and majorettes was con- 
cluded at Middle Tennessee State 
College Friday. A. R. Casavant. 
one of the nation's outstanding 
drill-masters, is director of the 
camp-workshop. 

Seventeen directors and 37 stu- 
dents, representing the states of 
Alabama, Arkansas. Tennessee, Vir- 
ginia. Georgia, Mississippi, Louis- 
ana, South Carolina and Florida 
are learning precision drill in or- 
der to return to a position of 
leadersip in school marching units. 

The workshop included every 
facet of the precision drill unit is 
featuring films of outstanding or- 
ganizations throughout the coun- 
try. Directors are having special 
sessions with Mr. Casavant and 
then observe rehearsal techniques 
in teaching the fundamental of 
drill. 

Mr. Casavant, former director of 
the famed Chattanooga high school 
bank, directs similar workshops 
across the nation throughout the 

j year, he is the author of such books 
as Precision Drill, Block Formation 
Drill, Precision Line Drill Move- 
ments, Street Parade Drills, and 
Phalanx Drills. 

Directors participating in the 
workshop are: Bonnie James, Cull- 
man, Alaa., Paul Arrington, Kings- 
port, Tenn.; Caral Azzara, Marion, 
Va.; David Barnes, Knoxville; Wil- 
liam Buffkin, Laurel, Miss; Judith 
Callaway, Little Rock, Ark: Cecil 
Clow,   Slidel,    La.;    Chester   Cox, 

Iuka, Miss.; Buist Fanner, Allen- 
dale, S. C; Harry Fritts. Wartburg. 
Tenn.; Walter McDaniel, Lenoir 
City, Tenn.; Alan Perry. Florence. 
S. C.; John Register. Jackson, Tenn.; 
Randy Rude, Timmonsvillc, S. C; 
Elizabeth Scott, Pensacola, Florida; 
and Geraldine Vines, Winnsboro. 
La. 

Students participating in the 
workshop include: Lowell Thrash- 
er,   Cullman,   Ala.;   Donna   Ander- 

, son, Little Rock, Ark.; Paul Barton, 
Hi.xon. Tenn.; Carl Bedwell, Atlan- 
ta. Ga.; Nancy Chenault. Decatur. 
Ala.;   Clifton   Corkern,   Bogalusa, 

j Louisana; James Dupree, Biloxi. 
Miss.: Chri Dyer, Dalton, Ga.; Dan 
Frisch, Atlanta, Ga.; Charles Gar- 

! ner, Kingsport Tenn.; James Har 
rell, St. Simons Island, Ga.;  Clar 

| ence Heidel, Wartburg, Tenn.; Lar- 
! ry Herrin, Biloxi, Miss.; Nancy 
Hill,   Timmonsville,   S.   C;   Emily 

! H o r n e. Pensacola, F1 a.; Kathy 
Home,    Signal    Mountain,    Tenn.; 

I Richard Taylor, Biloxi; Billy Tipps, 
: Lynchburg; Jane Yarbrough, Fla.; 
Jerry House, Jackson, Tenn.; Nancy 

I Law,   Atlanta,   Ga.;   Robert   Mac 
, Naught, Kingsport, Tenn.; Pat Ma- 
han, Pensacola, Fla.; Louis Mathis. 
Timmonsville; Winston Simmons. 
Kingsport; Hal Stringer, Kingsport: 
Ann Taylor, Ark. S. C; Mary Me 
Kewon, Pensacola, Fla.; Harold Mc- 
Lean, Biloxi. Miss.; Kay McPher- 
son. Little Rock, Ark.; Sherril! 
Parks, Obion, Tenn.; Carol Peavy 
Gulfbreeze, Fla.; Janice Richard- 
son, Little Rock, Ark.; Charles 

I Sander. 

.* 
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Dr. Cope Meets 
With Educators 

Dr. Quill E. Cope, president of 
Middle Tennessee State College, 
was in Williamsburg, Virginia, the 
past weekend meeting with 75 
delegates from 16 Southern States 
seeking ways and means of meet- 
ing the increasing demands for 
college opportunities for young 
people and at the same time hold- 
ing down costs while maintaing 
high standards of academic excel- 

lence. 

Disclosures of recent surveys by 
the Southern Regional Education 
Board indicate some of the press- 
ing needs of higher education in 
Tennessee, one of these needs is 
that the finding of faculty personel 
has become increasingly difficult 
in the face of rapidly expanding 
enrollment.    This    is    particularly 

true of the state supported institu. Choral Press Releases 
♦ions   such   as   Middle   Tennessee  Jy/Q ^^ pub|ications 

State College. 

In 1952 in Tennessee there were 
18,256 students in public colleges 
and universities, 17,391 in private 
colleges and universities, marking 
51.2 per cent of the enrollment in 
public institutions. In 1961-62 the 
figures show a seven per cent 
increase of state school enrollment 
over private while both have sky- 
rocketed to a total college popula 
tion of 64,579. By 1965 the Southern 
Regional Board estimates the pub- 
lic   colleges   will   be   carrying   62 
per cent of this burden and will be The first of the numbers, sub- 
asked to accomodate over 54,000 
students. By 1970 this figure will 
pass 75,000 and the State will he 
required to furnish college educa- 
tion for all but 33 per cent of the 
student population. 

In  1956 Middle Tennessee  Stale 
College had an enrollment of 1,874. I PeddyCOUrt   Awarded 
In 1961  there were 3,244 enrolled  Graduate   Assistantship 
for the fall  semester.  If this  ratio * 
is  maintained   the   next  five years 
will find the MTSC enrollment ap- 
proaching   the  5,000  mark. 

(Photograph by Dr. Bealer Smotherman) 
Mrs. Margaret Putman, head of the department, extreme left, poses with the new officers of the Home 
Economics Club. These officers are Carolyn Gwaltney, Carolyn Simmons, Pat Holden, Cherri Keel, Linda 
Peppers, Dorothy Meadows and Ernestine Harris plan an extensive activity campaign for this fall. Miss 
Gwaltney is president. The MTSC Home economic department moved into its new building adjacent to 
the Home Living Center on North Tennessee Boulevard this year. Pre-registrations during the first of 
the summer months  indicate the  largest  enrollment   in the history of this department this fall. 

Home Ec. Banquet 
Honors Graduates 

By Ernestine Harris 
Home Economics Club honored 

the graduating seniors with a din- 
ner at Al Sullivans on May 14. 

The home economics faculty 
initiated the graduating seniors 
into the Tennessee and American 
Home Economics Associations. 
Those initated were Charlene Bent- 
ley, Janice Bullion. Faye Burton, 
Betty Anne Cobble, Susan Dearing, 
Faye Delay. Joyce Anne Harris. 
Nina Hibdon. Elizabeth Ann Moss, 
Jean Parker, Barbara Tucker, and 
Shirley Wallace. 

1961-1962 officers of the club 
installed the newly elected officers. 
Those installed were president 
Carolyn Gwaltnery, first vice-presi- 
dent Carolyn Simmons, second vice- 
president Pat Holden, secretary 
Cherrie Keel, treasurer Linda Pep- 
pers, historian Dorothy Meadows, 
and publicity chairman Ernestine 
Harris. 

Two new publications have been 
released by Choral Press arranged 
by Margaret Wright, a member of 
the MTSC faculty. 

The two numbers, "I Give My 
Love a Cherry" and "The Preacher 
and the Bear" are both folk songs, 
arranged for and performed by the 
famous MTSC Sacred Harp Singers. 
Mrs. Wright organized and has 
directed this group for the past 16 
years. 

titled "Riddle Song", is dedicated 
to Neil Wright. The second is 
dedicated to Mrs. Wright's mother. 
Mrs. B. H. Johnson, from whom 
the arranger learned the song as 
a child. 

The United States Office of Edu- 
cational Biennial surveys show that 
the per student expenditure in 
the public colleges of Tennessee 
has increased from $764 per stu- 
dent in 1950-51 to $895 per student 
in 1957-58 (the last year such re 
cords are available). Meanwhile in 
the United States as a whole the 
cost per pupil has increased from 
$146 to $1,183 while in the South 
on the average the per pupil in- 
crease in cost to the colleges has 
moved up from $707 to $1,129. 
While the rest of the nation n-is 
found it necessary to increase col- 
lege student costs by more than 
one third the Tennessee State 
colleges and universities have had 
only about one eighth increase 
per capita. 

First of two graduate assistant- 
ships in Science has been awarded 
to Robert Wilson Peddycoat, 1104 
Leaf Avenue, Murfreesboro. ac- 
cording to Dr. Norman Park head 
of the department. 

"This is an innovation in our 
department", Dr. Parks explained. 
"Each year two such assistants will 
be granted aid to continue work 
on the Master of Arts degree and 
assist regular staff members as 
substitute teachers and other work 
about the department", he ex- 
plained. 

This semi-professional status 
which Mr. Peddycoat has been 
awarded will follow his graduation 
with a B.S. in history in June. 

MTSC Participates 
In EFCF Program 

Middle Tennessee State College 
has been disignated by the Ameri- 
can Association of University Wo- 
men as a participating institution 
in the Educational Foundation 
College Faculty Program, accord- 
ing to Dr. Mary Tom Berry, who 
has been disignated as chairman of 
the program for the Murfreesboro 
branch. 

This program, a project of 3-year 
demonstration duration is sup- 
ported by a $225,000 grant from 
the Rockefeller Brothers Founda- 
tion Tuition and grants-in-aid will 
be awarded to approximately 50 
women for one academic year of 
graduate study. Any woman college 
graduate 35 years of age or older 
who is a resident of Tennessee and 
who has not recently been on a 
college or university faculty or in 
a gradual-J study program, but who 
is interested in a career of college 
teaching, research or administra- 
tion is eligible to apply for the 
grant. 

In the case of Middle Tennessee 
State, women meeting the above 
qualifications who live within com- 
muting distance of the college and 
now have a bachelor's degree and 
will become candidates for the 
master's degree and who can give 
full time to study will be eligible 
to apply. Miss Berry stated. 

Those who wish to apply may 
write Dr. Mary Tom Berry. Box 530 
MTSC. Murfreesboro. 

Armed Service News 
FORT KNOX, KY. (AIITNC) — 

Army 2d Lt. Benny C. Bills, son of 
Mrs. L. A. Bills, Route 3, Lewis- 
burg, Tenn., recently completed the 
officer orientation course at The 
Armor School, Fort Knox, Ky. 

The 23-year-old officer is a 1957 
graduate of Marshall County High 
School and a 1962 graduate of 
MTSC. 

LACKLAND AFB, TEX. — Ran- 
dall F. Scott of Fayetteville, Tenn., 
has been commissioned a second 
lieutenant in the United States Air 
Force upon graduation from Offi- 
cer Training School here. 

Lieutenant   Scott   was   selected 
for   the   training   course   through 
competitive    examinations    with 
other college graduates.   He roct 
ived  his  B.S. degree   from   MTSi 
at Murfreesboro prior to enterii. 
the service in February. 

KNIELINGEN. GERMANY 
(AHTNC) — George E. Bradley, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. John G. Brad- 
ley, 936 E. Commerce St., Lewis- 
burg, Tenn., recently was promoted 
to first lieutenant in Germany, 
where he is assigned to the 25th 
Signal Battalion. 

The 24-year-old officer is a 1955 
graduate of Marshall County High 
School and a 1960 graduate i.f 
MTSC. 

FORT BENJAMIN HARRISON, 
IND. (AHTNC — Army Capt. Wil- 
liam T. Mitchell, son of Mr. and 
Mrs.   E.   L.   Mitchell,   907   Maple 

FORT GREELY. ALASKA (AHT- 
NC) — Thomas H. Alderson, son 
of John W. Alderson, Duck River. 
Tenn., recently was promoted to 
major at Fort Greely. Alaska, 
where he is a member of the 47th 
Medical  Detachment. 

A member of Xi Psi Phi fratern- 
ity, the 32-year-old officer is a 
1946 graduate of Hickman County 
High School in Centerville and at- 
tended the University of Tennessee 
at Martin. MTSC. and graduated 
in 1952 from the University of 
Tennessee College of Dentistry in 
Memphis. 

Murphy Signs Two 
Nashville Gridders 

Middle    Tennessee    State    head 
football   coach   Charles   "Bubber"' Hill  Dr., Tullahoma,  Tenn., com- 
Murphy announces the signing of 
two Nashville gridders to Blue 
Raider grants-in-aid. 

pleted the nine-month officer 
career course at The Finance 
School. Fort Benjamin Harrison. 
Ind., June 1. 

He is a 1949 graduate of Tulla- 
1953 

U. S. FORCES, GERMANY 
(AHTNC) — Army 2d Lt. George 
E. Bradley, 24, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
John G. Bradley, 936 E. Commerce 
St.. Lewisburg, Tenn., recently 
participated in Grand Slam I, a 
five-day Central Army Group 
(CENTAG) exercise in Germany. 

Bob Turman, president of the Associated Student Body, receives a 
charter in the National Association of student government, at a 
recent convention in North Carolina. 

Former Donelson High ace Jon 
Steed, and Tony Daniel, an Isaac 
Litton graduate, are the latest to j noma   High   School   and   i 
join the Blue Raider forces. | graduate of MTSC. 

Steed was captain of the 1961 
Donelson squad and was an All- 
AAA performer. His backficld play 
won him a spot on the second team 
All-Nashville squad. He was selec- 
ted the "Most Valuable" member of 
the Dons last season. Steed, a 5'11". 
175 pounder played football under 
Coach Jody Ellis, a MTSC alumnus, 
and also lettered in track. He is the 
son of Mr. & Mrs. Robert Steed, 
2432 Melbourne Drive, Donelson. 

Daniel was an end for Coach 
Richard Hewitt's Litton Lions last 
season. The 6', 183 pounder was a 
four sport letterman (football, bas- 
ketball, track, and baseball), and 
won honors in each. He played the 
1959 and 1960 seasons with Loretto 
High School as a halfback before 
moving to Nashville. His play at 
?nd last season won him a spot on 
the All-Nashville second team in 
football and All-City squad in base- 
bal as a centerfielder. He is the 
;on of Mr. & Mrs. Floyd Daniel, 
5011 Inglewood Court. 

This brings the total signing to 
ten for the Blue Raiders for this 
season. 

MAXWELL AFB, ALA. — Major 
Harold L. Beasley of Christiana, 
Tenn., was graduated from the 
United States Air Force's Com 
mand and Staff College at the Air 
University here Friday (June 8). 

The major, who received his 
B.S. degree from MTSC, is married 
to the former Virginia Love Wood 
fin of Murfreesboro, Tenn. 

68 Teachers - - - 
(Continued From Page 1) 

M. White. Chattanooga; and Lucy C. 
Williams, Knoxville. 

Those from Kentucky include: Billy 
Lee Brooks and Elhcrt Q Brooks, hoth 
of Plneville; John R. Prater and Rus- 
sell S. Stamper,  Beattyville. 

North Carolinians include: Franklin 
T. Edwards, Advance: Robert E. Mc 
Dan-is and Jesse Wade Morgan. Ashe- 
ville; and Paul T. Deason, Candler. 

Others include: Paul Emerson Duck- 
er. Lapel, Indiana; Robert O. LeMaster. 
Lewisville, Edward G. Ptnder, Kc-vanna. 
Indiana. 

Hp I. , iQ>is miliuta r>f Marshall I     Morgan Karris Clearwater, Fla.; Homer He IS a l»OD graduate Ot aiarsnail | R     Clawson,    Miami,    Fla.;    James    E 
County   High    School    and   a    1960 I Cllne, Fort .Lauderdate. Fla.;.Johnny V. 
graduate of MTSC in Murfreesboro.   ^^Xu^P.u,Ai..f 1UBen.M»V.   cX 

Starkville. Miss.; John B. Covert. Or- 
bisonia. Pa.; LaVon O. Gresland. Albert 
Len, Minn.; Robt. Meyer. Manton. Mich.; 
James Reed, Phenix City, Ala.; Martha 
Robinson, Rossville, Ga.; Thomas Robi 
son, Centralia, Kan.; Johnny Simpson, 
Buena Vista, Ga.; Maurice C. Wheeler, 
Union  Star,  Missouri. 

Before entering the Army Bradley 
was employed by Masseys Hard- 
ware & Appliance in Lewisburg. 

FORT RUCKER, ALA. (AHTNC) 
— Army National Guard Pvt. John 
C. Moore, whose wife, Linda, lives 
at 1626 Ordway PL, Nashville, 
Tenn., recently completed the five- 
week aircraft maintenance course 
at The Aviation School, Fort Ruck- 
er, Ala. 

Moore, son of Mr. and Mrs. John 
R. Moore, 1700 Stratford Ave., 
graduated from Isaac Litton High 
School in 1956, and from MTSC 
in Murfreesboro in 1961. 

Powell, Drama President 
By   Suzanne   Lee 

Drama Club elected club officers 
at their last meeting. 

The officers are president A. W. 
Powell, first vice president Linda 
Branum, second vice president Tag 
McMillan, secretary Sharon Lee, 
and treasurer James Gentry. 
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